NOTICE TO THE PROFESSION RE: LATE FILING IN SUPREME COURT (FAMILY DIVISION)

Monday, March 12, 2018

Staff at the Nova Scotia Supreme Court (Family Division) have noticed an increase in the number of materials filed beyond the specified timelines. As a result, the Court is advising members of the Bar that any late filings may result in the affected matters being removed from the docket and cost orders may be made against an offending party or counsel.

For more information on filing and other court processes, please refer to the <u>Family Division</u> <u>Practice Memorandum</u>, approved May 11, 2017. We thank you for your cooperation in ensuring compliance with the Court's filing directions.